
The Grosvenor Garden Centre - January 24th 2010 
 

Well, they got it all wrong again! 

 

 

“Dry but cloudy weather, moving 

east from N. Ireland.”  

Nothing like it! 
 

 

 

Fortunately however, the rain 

did little to put riders off from 

going to the Eureka.  

 

It was another ‘out to the 
door’ queue for the counter. 
 

 

Ted moved out with about sixteen followers into a wet cold morning 

to lead via an interestingly new route to Bretton -   

 

 

where we stopped 
for ‘stand up’ 11’s.  
 

 



Here waterproofs 

were removed for a 

short while after a 

parade by Barbara in 

the latest fashion in 
bright Dutch capes.  
John had chosen a 

far more sombre 

model.  

We went on then to The Grosvenor Garden Centre where Ted had 

pre-booked our table with Jason, the ’Party and Table manager’. He 

proved to be ‘on his lunch break’ when we arrived, 

but the table was 
laid ready for us.  
 

So, apart from a 

shortage of plates, 

cutlery and tea bags, 

lunch went without a 

hitch.   

 

Back out into the pouring rain again, we splashed our way back to 

the Eureka via The Roodee and the Dee river bank into a 

freshening N.W wind.  

 

Thanks Ted for a well-planned and organised day’s ride. 

Bob Witton.  


